Cougar Tracks

February 2017

Dear Hidden Springs Families and Community Members,

| wanted to take a moment and thank everyone for their assistance and patience as we have
dealt with our unusual weather conditions. Our sidewalks, playground and parking lot have been a
mess. Not only has our building and school district staff worked diligently to make it safer, but | know
many of you have helped as well. Thank you.

We will see what the weather is like for the month of February, but for now we will keep chip-
ping away (literally) at the ice and snow, watching for more roof leaks, and hoping for warmer weather.

Thank you again for your understanding when we have snow days. Our top priority is to always
keep the kids and staff safe. | know the District puts a great deal of thought and planning in those deci-
sions. Please remind your students to walk safely to and from school and always watch for ice, even
when playing.

Sincerely,

Mr. Thaemert

Update Regarding Snow Days

Dear Students and Parents,

January 19th marked our 7th day of school closures due to weather-associated issues. Up to this point, we have been
able to stay within the State required instructional hours without having to make up days: however, we want you to
know should the need arise to cancel school again, we will need to add instructional hours to the 2016-2017 school
year.

If one additional emergency closure day is needed, our plan is to hold school on February 17th, a day that is currently
scheduled to be a non-school day.

Future make up days will be determined as needed with the possibilities including, eliminating early release days, add-
ing February 20th, and/or adding to the end of the school year.

Again, we do not want to penalize students or families for circumstances beyond their control and are doing our best
to seek effective solutions.

Should you have a conflict on any of the proposed make-up days, please work with your building principal to resolve it.

Thank you again for your cooperation and patience.

Sincerely,

Boise School District Administration


https://goo.gl/1hhD3L
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Show your support!

Each day of The Great Challenge Kindness Challenge, wear something different to show your commitment to being kind.

Monday, February 6th-

SPIRIT DAY: Nothing Beats Kindness (Dress in your sports gear or fave team sport)

Tuesday, February 7"-

SPIRIT DAY: Ride the Wave to Kindness (Dress in beach/surfer attire)

Wednesday, February 8-

SPRIRIT DAY: Peace, Love, and Kindness (Dress in tie-dyes, peace signs, or hippie clothes)

Thursday, February 9"'-

SPIRIT DAY: Crazy for Kindness (Crazy socks and crazy hair)

Friday, February 10™

SPIRIT DAY: Dream of Kindness (Pajama day)

Dear Parents and Students,

On behalf of character education, we welcome our first Great Kindness Challenge Week! The challenge will take place the week
of Feb. 6™. The GKC is in its 5th year nationwide and is one school week devoted to performing as many acts of kindness as possible,
choosing from a 50 item checklist provided for your children or having your child perform various acts of kindness of their own choosing.

In addition to the checklist challenge, each day at school during the week, we plan to kick off the morning with a Kindness
Quote read by one or two students over the PA system.

Every day will have a spirit theme. Children will be allowed to wear specific attire that will coincide with Kindness.

Most of all, we hope this fun filled week will promote kindness to students, teachers, and parents throughout the school and
community!

Kindness Matters!!

Hidden Springs Elementary

KINDNESS MATTERS




Week of January 30 - February 3

Tuesday, March 14, 2017
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Strong Schools = Strong Communities

BOND WOULD NOT RAISE CURRENT TAX RATE

On Tuesday, March 14, 2017 the Boise School District will hold a bond election to reinvest in our
neighborhood schools and community with no increase in the current property tax rate.

The District is able to raise $172.5 million WITHOUT increasing the current property tax rate for prop-
erty owners due to:

Sound financial management and long-term planning
Rising property values in Boise

The expiration of the 2012 levy and 1996 bond

The restructuring of other long-term debt

The bond addresses overcrowding, outdated and aging facilities, and gives students access to mod-
ern classrooms and schools that reflect best practices in education and technoloav - ensurina stu-
dents graduate college and career ready.

Learn more at www.boiseschools.org

Open Enrollment Info

Open Enrollment and Continuation forms are currently due. Please contact the office with questions. This is for out of area students
wanting to continue at Hidden Springs or new students outside the Hidden Springs boundary.

5th grade students wanting to open enroll for Jr. High at a school other than Hillside should have completed forms turned into the dis-
trict office. Deadline is May 15th for 7th Grade. More information is located on the District website.

Mars Rover Challenge Update

|
| wanted to share an update regarding the Mars Rover Challenge, a Lego engineering design
challenge we participated in for the last two years. Unfortunately, the event organizers did e o
not receive grant funding to support a Twin Falls event for 2017 (Twin Falls was the closest
site for our region of the state). Because of this, we will not be participating this year. We T

will keep our eyes open and fingers crossed for plans to come together for next year. In the

Congratulations to Jackie K, Cora S., and Lauren L. for their amazing artwork on display on
the Bob Wand Exhibit panels at our school. Great work!



http://www.boiseschools.org/

We are beginning to see influenza in our community and schools. If your child tests positive for influenza, please let the school know.

BSD Criteria for Keeping Children Home: Students should remain home until fever free, <100.0 without Tylenol or ibuprofen, for 24 hours, have
adequate energy to attend a full day and cough is under control.
http://www.boiseschools.org/parents___patrons/health_services/parent_information/guidelines_for_keeping_sick_children_home/

From the CDC website: https://www.cdc.gov/flu/takingcare.htm

The Flu: What To Do If You Get Sick

How do | know if | have the flu?
You may have the flu if you have some or all of these symptoms:

e fever

e cough

e  sore throat

®  runny or stuffy nose
body aches
headache

chills

fatigue

sometimes diarrhea and vomiting
It's important to note that not everyone with flu will have a fever.

*

What should I do if | get sick?

Most people with the flu have mild illness and do not need medical care or antiviral drugs. If you get sick with flu symptoms, in most cases, you should stay
home and avoid contact with other people except to get medical care.

If, however, you have symptoms of flu and are in a high risk group, or are very sick or worried about your iliness, contact your health care provider (doctor,
physician assistant, etc.).

Certain people are at high risk of serious flu-related complications (including young children, people 65 and older, pregnant women and people with certain
medical conditions). This is true both for seasonal flu and novel flu virus infections. (For a full list of people at high risk of flu-related complications, see People
at High Risk of Developing Flu—Related Complications). If you are in a high risk group and develop flu symptoms, it's best for you to contact your doctor early
in your illness. Remind them about your high risk status for flu. CDC recommends that people at high risk for complications should get antiviral treatment as
early as possible, because benefit is greatest if treatment is started within 2 days after iliness onset.

Health care providers will determine whether influenza testing and treatment are needed. Your doctor may prescribe antiviral drugs that can treat the flu.
These drugs work better for treatment the sooner they are started.

Do | need to go the emergency room if | am only a little sick?

No. The emergency room should be used for people who are very sick. You should not go to the emergency room if you are only mildly ill.

If you have the emergency warning signs of flu sickness, you should go to the emergency room. If you get sick with flu symptoms and are at high risk of flu
complications or you are concerned about your illness, call your health care provider for advice. If you go to the emergency room and you are not sick with the
flu, you may catch it from people who do have it.

What are the emergency warning signs of flu sickness?

In children

Fast breathing or trouble breathing

Bluish skin color

Not drinking enough fluids

Not waking up or not interacting

Being so irritable that the child does not want to be held

Flu-like symptoms improve but then return with fever and worse cough
Fever with a rash

In addition to the signs above, get medical help right away for any infant who has any of these signs:
Being unable to eat

Has trouble breathing

Has no tears when crying

Significantly fewer wet diapers than normal

In adults

Difficulty breathing or shortness of breath

Pain or pressure in the chest or abdomen

Sudden dizziness

Confusion

Severe or persistent vomiting

Flu-like symptoms that improve but then return with fever and worse cough

Are there medicines to treat the flu?
Yes. There are drugs your doctor may prescribe for treating the flu called “antivirals.” These drugs can make you better faster and may also prevent serious
complications. See Treatment - Antiviral Drugs for more information.

How long should | stay home if 1dn sick?

CDC recommends that you stay home for at least 24 hours after your fever is gone except to get medical care or other necessities. Your fever should be gone
without the use of a fever-reducing medicine, such as Tylenol®. You should stay home from work, school, travel, shopping, social events, and public gather-
ings.

What should | do while 1dn sick?

Stay away from others as much as possible to keep from infecting them. If you must leave home, for example to get medical care, wear a facemask if you
have one, or cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue. Wash your hands often to keep from spreading flu to others.


https://www.cdc.gov/flu/takingcare.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/disease/complications.htm#complications
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/disease/high_risk.htm
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https://www.cdc.gov/flu/antivirals/index.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/antivirals/index.htm

